CITY OF ST. CLOUD PLANNING COMMISSION

Tuesday, March 8, 2016
6:00 pm
City Hall Council Chambers

Roll Call:

MEMBERS PRESENT: Jake Anderson, Dick Andzenge, Dennis Ballantine, Sheila DeVine,
Evan Larson, Bill Mund and Emil Radaich

MEMBERS ABSENT: -
CITY COUNCIL REP.: -
STAFF PRESENT: Jim Flaaen, Matt Glaesman and Ashley Skaggs

OPEN FORUM: No one was present to speak.

Consent Agenda:

APPROVAL OF STAFF REPORTS FOR MARCH 8, 2016 AS PART OF THE OFFICIAL RECORD
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 9, 2016 PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 22, 2016 SPECIAL PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING
ACTION TAKEN: Anderson/DeVine/Approved (7-0)

Public Hearings:

CDBG PROGRAM YEAR 2016 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN
ACTION TAKEN: Ballantine/Andzenge/Approved (6-1, Radaich opposed)

Glaesman explained that as an entitlement community, the City of St. Cloud receives an annual
award of funds from the U.S. Department of Housing & Redevelopment for distribution within the
city limits. The City received seven applications seeking more than the projected funding. A public
hearing has been scheduled to allow the Planning Commission to take input from interested
community members before making a recommendation to the City Council on the CDBG Program
Year 2016 Annual Action Plan. Staff has made an initial attempt to prioritize which projects would
receive funding. The staff recommendation is as follows:

. Amount of Original o Staff Recommended
Applicant Request % of Request Allocation
Program Administration $105,503 100% $105,503
HRA - Single-Family Rehab $350,000 68% $237,014
City Health & Inspections Code $70.000 214% $150,000
Enforcement
Anna Marie’s Alliance - Telephone $30,000 50% $15,000
System Replacement
Central MN Mental Health Center - o

Accessibility & Safety Upgrades $60,000 50% $30,000
Total $537,517

Larson opened the public hearing and invited testimony. The following persons testified:

Janet Reigstad, 1126 7™ Ave N - She is the Chair of the St. Cloud Neighborhood
Coalition. She spoke in support of the HRA Single-Family Rehab Loan Program
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and the Health & Inspection Code Enforcement project. Both programs are
important to ensure neighborhoods are kept healthy.

John Schommer, St. Cloud Housing & Redevelopment Authority - He and
Shannon Adamski administer the Single-Family Rehab Loan Program. He gave
a brief presentation on the program, including criteria for loan eligibility and
typical projects. The no-interest loans are repaid if the property is sold,
refinanced, ceases to be the primary residence or after 30 years.

Roxanne Ryan, 1527 8™ St S - She lives in the Lake George Neighborhood. She
spoke in support of the HRA Single-Family Rehab Loan Program and the Health
& Inspection Code Enforcement project. As a participant of the Neighborhood
Best Practices Task Force, it has been brought to light that there is not
currently enough staff to enforce City code.

Juliana Elchert, 513 7" Ave S - She is an active member of the South Side
University Neighborhood Association. She is concerned with the Health &
Inspection Code Enforcement project. She views inspections as a city function,
and there is a need for permanent positions dedicated to inspections and
compliance. She asked that a stipulation be included for the City to fund two
additional compliance officers out of the general budget in the future.

Miranda Seffinga, 1205 6™ Ave S - She spoke in support of the St. Cloud Area
Crisis Nursery request. She is a social work intern for Crisis Nursery, which
strives to prevent child abuse and neglect. Any amount of funding helps the
children in the community. She thanked the Commissioners for past support.

Romaric Zongo, 932 Poplar Dr SE, Kimball - He spoke in support of the
Empowering Through Technology project. The project goal is to set up a space
in St. Cloud and equip it with computers to train low-income students and
youth to be confident with technology. He is currently working in partnership
with Dr. Johnson at St. Cloud State University. The computers are donated
from a non-profit organization in North Dakota.

Ahmed Abdi, 3225 Maine Prairie Rd - He spoke in support of EAGLE Inc. The
goal of this project is to create a community learning center to provide
education assistance, mentorship programs, ESL and after school programs.
The program is currently using a space donated by Resource Inc., but a facility
of its own is needed.

Siham Abdallah, 1316 8™ Ave SE - She spoke in support of the EAGLE Inc
project. She is a student at Stride Academy. With her parents’ limited English,
they cannot give her the support she needs in order to get good grades.
EAGLE Inc. gives that support.

Randall Burtzel, 1321 13" St N - He spoke in support of the Central MN Mental
Health Center project.

Nancy Rossman, 1321 13" St N - She is the Program Director of Detox for the
Central MN Mental Health Center. CMMHC is requesting funds to construct
physically accessible bathrooms meeting ADA standards and upgrades in
existing bathrooms to prevent self-harm.
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Hassan Yussef, 1500 St. Germain St E - He spoke in support of EAGLE Inc. The
goal of this project is to connect the disconnected while keeping the
connected strong. St. Cloud would greatly benefit from this program.

Abdirahman Muhumed, address not provided - He spoke in support of EAGLE
Inc. This program is important to help those who have moved here from
another country learn English.

Abduahim Mohamud, 3225 Maine Prairie Rd - He spoke in support of EAGLE
Inc. His wife does not speak English and has had trouble finding a good
program in the area before EAGLE Inc.

Matt Glaesman, Community Development Director - He spoke on behalf of the
Health & Inspections Code Enforcement project. The request is to fund two
inspectors that will be restricted to LMI neighborhoods. This request is
consistent with the national objectives and community goals of CDBG. The
City feels confident that it can satisfy the reporting requirements for this
project. Funding these positions through CDBG would require an annual
request.

There being no one else wishing to speak, the public hearing was closed. Ballantine made a
motion to approve staff’s recommendation for funding. The motion was seconded by Andzenge.

Radaich commented that adding staff for code enforcement should be in the City’s overall
budget. He does not believe that running a department on CDBG funds is good practice. Mund
stated that if it were not for federal grants, the police and fire departments would have significantly
less staff. He is supportive of kick-starting the program with the expectation that the City begin
funding it in the future. Anderson stated he would support the code enforcement project at this
time, but he may not be supportive in the future without a plan.

Mund offered a friendly amendment to move $10,000 from Health & Inspections Code
Enforcement to the St. Cloud Area Crisis Nursery. Ballantine and Andzenge accepted the
amendment. DeVine encouraged applicants of new initiatives to return next year with a solid
budget and plan. Larson noted his appreciation for all applicants. He will support the motion as
amended. Andzenge commented he would like to see new initiatives supported in the future.

Larson called for a vote to approve the following recommendation which carried (6-1, Radaich
opposed):

Amount of Original

Applicant Request % of Request Recommended Allocation

Program Administration $105,503 100% $105,503

HRA - Single-Family Rehab $350,000 68% $237,014

City Health & Inspections Code $70.000 200% $140,000

Enforcement
Anna Marie’s Alliance - Telephone $30.000 50% $15,000
System Replacement

Central MN Mental Health Center - o

Accessibility & Safety Upgrades $60,000 50% $30,000

LSS Crisis Nursery $15,000 66% $10,000

Total $537,517

2017-2022 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS/EQUIPMENT PROGRAM / PUBLIC INPUT SESSION #2
ACTION TAKEN: None
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Flaaen introduced the 2017-2022 Capital Improvements/Equipment Program and the process
that has taken place thus far. A draft of the Capital Equipment Program will be available for review
next month.

Larson opened the public hearing and invited testimony. The following persons testified:

Jay Vora, 1114 Riverside Dr SE - In 2000, concern was expressed for the erosion
along the Mississippi River in Munsinger Gardens. At that time, approximately
6’ of property and 70 trees had been lost. Since then, nothing has been done
and erosion has continued.

Erika Vora, 1114 Riverside Dr SE - There are 65 trees in the river with roots
exposed from the beginning of the University Bridge to the tip of the end of
the river. The next row has 27 trees that we would lose. The erosion of the
riverbank is of great concern.

J. Vora referenced project PK.UPP.09 which calls for a paved trail running
through Munsinger Gardens and repair of the eroded Mississippi River bank.
Without addressing this issue immediately, the next row will be eroded and
there will not be a footpath left. He encouraged the Planning Commission to
initiate a separate project to alleviate the erosion and provide some funding
accordingly so the City can move forward.

Jerry Peterson, Cold Spring - He spoke in support of Mr. & Mrs. Vora’s efforts to
preserve the Munsinger Gardens riverbanks.

Gary Webber, 1102 Riverside Dr SE - He spoke in support of Mr. & Mrs. Vora’s
efforts to preserve the Munsinger Gardens riverbanks.

Bruce Skalbeck, 1506 Katrina Ct - He spoke in support of Mr. & Mrs. Vora’s
efforts to preserve the Munsinger Gardens riverbanks.

John Donlin, 269 Park Ave S - He spoke in support of Mr. & Mrs. Vora’s efforts
to preserve the Munsinger Gardens riverbanks.

Pat Webber, 1102 Riverside Dr SE - He spoke in support of Mr. & Mrs. Vora’s
efforts to preserve the Munsinger Gardens riverbanks.

There being no one else wishing to speak, the public hearing was closed. Glaesman stated that
an update to the project will be provided at the next meeting. Ballantine commented on project
PW.UPP.06 which calls for the widening of Cooper Ave S from Traverse Rd to CSAH 75. The road
is extremely dangerous for pedestrians, and he would like to see the project moved to a
programmed year. Anderson questioned the legality of a neighborhood petition filed against the
project. Glaesman stated he would speak with City Attorney Matt Staehling for an opinion and
provide an update next month.

Ballantine made a motion to recommend moving PW.UPP.0O6 to a programmed year. The
motion was seconded by Anderson and carried unanimously.

New Business:

VAC-2016-02 / REX GRANITE COMPANY / 318 & 400 LINCOLN AVE NE
ACTION TAKEN: Anderson/Radaich/Approved (7-0)

Glaesman explained a request to vacate 4™ St NE from Lincoln Ave NE to the Burlington
Northern railroad property. All adjacent property owners have agreed to the vacation. There are

4
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no City utilities within the right-of-way. Any private utilities needing to be relocated would be done
so at the expense of the property owner(s).

Anderson made a motion to approve the vacation subject to staff recommendations. The
motion was seconded by Radaich and carried unanimously.

Other Business:

UPDATE REGARDING ADOPTION OF THE 2015 COMPREHENSIVE PLAN
ACTION TAKEN: None

Glaesman noted that City Council held a public hearing on the 2015 Comprehensive Plan last
night. One person testified regarding Heritage Park. The plan was tabled and will be discussed at
the next study session. It will then return to the City Council for final adoption.

Adjournment:
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:06 p.m.



